
Addendum 2: Request for Proposals for the Incline Railway Upper Station Modifications and 
Repairs 

Please see below in response to questions and requests from potential proposers: 
 

1. CARTA will extend the proposal due date for this RFP until April 5, 2024 at 2 pm. 
2. Do we need to come pick up “official” bid documents, or can we go off the emailed 

documents? Utilizing emailed documents is preferred. 
3. Regarding sales tax exemption, in the past, we’ve always been told b our lawyers that if we 

purchase and install the material, we are liable for tax whether or not the owner is tax-
exempt. That is correct. CARTA does not intend to purchase materials directly for this 
project but is looking for the contractor to manage this for this project. 

4. Please confirm color for the new storefront. Some on site is anodized, while some is hunter 
green. Confirming that the color should be hunter green. 
 
 

 
 
________________________________________________________ 
Annie Powell, Director of Grants, Technology, and Research 


